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City of Newberg 
City Council  

April 21, 2022 Emergency Meeting 
Virtual meeting format

 
 
BUSINESS SESSION –  

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. 
Councilors Present:  Mayor Rick Rogers, Councilors: Denise Bacon, Elise Yarnell 

Hollamon, Mike McBride, Jefferson Mildenberger, and Stephanie 

Findley. 
 

Absent: District 2 seat vacant.  
 
Staff Present: City Manager Pro Tem Will Worthey, City Attorney James Walker, 

City Recorder Sue Ryan, and Community Development Director 
Doug Rux. 

 
Prior to New Business Mayor Rogers discussed adding an item, Urban Renewal flyer in an 
incoming municipal bill, to the agenda. Council agreed to add the item.  

 
NEW BUSINESS 
  

Ordinance 2022-2898 DCI relocation: 
Community Development Director Rux prefaced that as a result of the fire on April 10th 

the DCI facility was considered a total loss, leaving about 80 employees displaced. This 
facility, which did the assembly operations, was a critical aspect to their business flow 
of work. The City reached out and met with DCI along with other organizations to 

brainstorm ideas and outline potential relocation options. The former Rite Aid building 
became an option.  

 
City Attorney Walker stated that Ordinance 2022-2898 will set the framework to allow 
DCI to occupy the Rite Aid property and restart its operations. The ordinance includes 

the state of emergency as well as the temporary suspension. Walker continued to read 
the ordinance in full.  

 

Mayor Rogers asked Council if they had any questions for staff. Mayor Rogers asked 
staff if the City did any outreach to the local businesses.  

 
City Manager Pro Tem Worthey said he personally provided flyers to 19 business and 
received 8 positive responses. He also sent an email to A-dec to ensure as a competitor 

they would not want to begin legal action.   
 

This document is supplemented by agenda packet materials, meeting materials distributed and 
electronic audio / video recordings of the meeting and may be reviewed upon request  

to the City Recorder.  




